
 
 

No. 342 
 

LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF THE NORTHERN TERRITORY 
 

WRITTEN QUESTION 
 

 
Mr Higgins to the Minister for Corporate and Information Services: 
 
 

Personnel Information and Payroll System (PIPS) 
 
 
1. Please advise who can access the personal information of public servants 

via the PIPS system. 

 

2. Is the number of people with access to personal information on the PIPS 

system recorded and regularly audited? 

 

3. What are the criteria for such people to gain access? 


